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“Everything we can be, with Christ in our hearts.”

Giving it Plenty of Wellie!
Well, here we are...the end of our first half term this year (a whopping 8-weeker, no less). We are all 
proud of how we have returned to school and got on with the job at hand, but we are all tired too. 
It has been hard, but staff and children alike have been amazing – hard-working, resilient, good 
natured and just a joy to be around.

We finished our half term with an amazing assembly – we raised money and awareness for 

Winton's Wish, a child bereavement support charity and the children an staff donned an array of 
Wellies in order to inject colour and happiness into our day. The children were sensible and mature 
in their learning and responses, and brimming with happiness and joy in their play today – take a 
look at the assembly if you can!

It just remains for me to wish you a restful, blessed and, most of all, safe half term. See you all on 
TUESDAY 2nd NOVEMBER.

God bless, Mr. McNicholas



Individual School Photographs:

Access codes for ordering on line were sent 
home with your child this week. Please use the 
information sent to view the photographs and 
order on line. The deadline for ordering 
photographs is Monday 8th November.

Monday 1st November – Staff Training Day, 
School Closed

Please remember that the children start back to 
school on Tuesday 2nd November

Parent Consultations

If you did not manage to make an appointment 
with your child's class teacher this week, please 
make an appointment for a call afgter half term. 
It is vital that the hime-school communication is 
clear and early.



Dear Parents and Carers

Due to increased access to numerous different technology platforms, many 
children are at a greater risk of exposure to inappropriate content, cyber 

bullying or even grooming online. At St. John Vianney, we believe that 
promoting online safety plays a critical role in protecting our children 

online. We are writing to you today as we believe it is important for us to 
work in partnership with you as a parent, to keep pupils safe online.

Our online safety measures enable us to provide an environment for all our 
pupils to thrive, grow and learn, whilst staying safe online. We put these 

measures in place through policies and security provisions which pupils 
against unsuitable content and contact, and ensure they maintain 
appropriate conduct.

These policies include our Child Protection and Safeguarding Policy, Online Safety
Policy and Acceptable Use Agreements. If any incidents breaching these policies
occur, they are logged and managed in accordance with the relevant policy.

We have a number of procedures in place to ensure children cannot access
unsuitable websites when using school technology, including filtering software
which blocks all websites with adult, violent or age-inappropriate content. Social
media sites are also blocked, unless they are school pages used within lessons and
under supervision. Online safety is taught to all pupils during Computing lessons
and staff undertake online safety training to update their knowledge.

There are many ways you can help minimise the risks associated with children
being online and increase online safety in your home – the list below provides
ideas for some of the ways you can do this.

Please see the ‘tips’ and advice over the page and I would like to let you know that
we will be inviting you to join us in the second half of the Autumn Term for a
workshop that will help equip you with the knowledge to help keep your children
safe online



Top Tips and Useful Links:

1. Only give your children devices or access to devices that you feel comfortable with,

and not as a result of peer-pressure deriving from their classmates/friends who are also

using those devices. e.g. gaming systems and mobile phones at a young age.

2. Talk to your children about why it is important to stay safe online. Explain that whilst

the internet is a fun, exciting and knowledge-rich tool, it is also a place where people may

wish to bring them into dangerous activities or expose them to unpleasant material. It is

important to be clear that you are not saying your child may never use the internet again,

or that everything on it is harmful – it is about teaching them to have a greater awareness

and to be able to manage and report any risks.

3. Discuss rules for being online and draw them up together, including which

sites, games, etc., are acceptable. If certain games are off-limits, try to explain why, for

example, because of excessive violence. If your child uses online

gaming, consider setting rules, such as only talking to others in the same age range

and having the conversation on speaker, rather than headphones, so you can monitor it.

4. Discuss what information should be private and what is ok to share; for

example, addresses, names of schools, and names should never be given out to

strangers online, as this could allow them to identify where your child goes to school or

lives.

5. Keep an open dialogue with your child – letting them know they can always talk to

you about anything that has made them feel uncomfortable online is key to keeping them

safe.

6. Ensure all devices used by your child are kept in a communal space, or a space

where they can be supervised whilst using their devices.

7. If your child uses a mobile device then set parental controls – do this as a dialogue

with your child so they are aware of what they are not allowed to view; however, do not

rely on parental controls on devices, as they are not always 100 percent effective and

many children know how to bypass them.

8. Make sure your child knows how to report or ‘block’ unsuitable content, messages

or people online – show them how to block on the websites or games they

frequently use and explain that they can always tell you, a teacher or another adult if they

experience anything which makes them feel uncomfortable.



For more information on ensuring your
child’s safety online, you can visit the
websites below:
 www.childnet.com
 www.internetmatters.org
 www.thinkuknow.co.uk
 www.nspcc.org.uk
 www.getsafeonline.org
 https://parentinfo.org/
 https://parentzone.org.uk/parents

http://www.childnet.com
http://www.internetmatters.org
http://www.thinkuknow.co.uk
http://www.nspcc.org.uk
http://www.getsafeonline.org/
https://parentinfo.org/
https://parentzone.org.uk/parents




Assembly: https://youtu.be/RXIbKHvSLmI

This week we raised awareness and money for this 
wonderful charity. They are a bereavement support 
charity that work with children who have lost loved ones., 
They have been magnificent to our community this year 
abnd it was a pleasure to help riase some money for their 
important work! And we had a lot of fun in our wellies!

https://youtu.be/RXIbKHvSLmI
















Reception Class get some 'cool down' time 
before going back to calss!



Year 6 Parents: Secondary 
school applications – online 
talks

IMPORTANT – DEADLINE FOR 
SECONDARY TRANSFERS IS 31st 
OCTOBER. PLEASE MAKE SURE YOU 
HAVE SUBMITTED YOUR APPLICATION 
BY THEN (INCLUDING PRESSING THE 
'SUBMIT' BUTTON!!)

Haringey have one more online meeting 
to help parents and carers apply for 
secondary school places.

Parents and carers can join the talk by 
clicking on the links below at the 
scheduled time of the meetings. Make 
sure you read the instructions

Monday 25 Oct, 10am – join online (external link)

https://www.haringey.gov.uk/children-and-families/schools-and-education/school-admissions/starting-secondary-school
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19:meeting_N2Y0NWIwMDgtZDZjNi00YWIwLTlhNDQtYzlhZjBiNTQ3Y2U0@thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22:%226ddfa760-8cd5-44a8-8e48-d8ca487731c3%22,%22Oid%22:%22dbd03cea-a81f-4533-a2d6-bcec9489161f%22%7d


Covid Reminders

If your chid has any of the three 
symptoms, they must isolate and get 
a PCR test. 
They should not return to school until 
the PCR test has confirmed negative 
(even if they feel better the next day).

The most common symptoms 
associated with covid remain:
• A high temperature, or
• A new continuous cough or
• A loss of sense of smell

Please help us keep transmission in 
our community to an absolute 
minimum by supporting us in this 
matter.



Class 3 Fundraiser:
During Black History Month, we have been learning about Taylor 
Denise Richardson, an 18 year old African American advocate for 
STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering and Maths) and 
Literacy. We learnt that she has run many fundraising campaigns 
to ensure children have books and to encourage more girls, 
especially girls of colour to get into STEM.

Taylor says, "Never take for granted the power of one book." We 
have been inspired by her and are fundraising to buy new books 
for our library - books which reflect who we are at St John 
Vianney School. Books which have a diversity of characters by 
BAME (Black, Asian and Minority Ethnic) authors. We are also 
passionate about STEM and would like to buy more STEM books 
to help inspire children of all ages.

Like Taylor, we believe, "Books can take you to great places and 
those great places can lead to great possibilities."

We would really appreciate if you could help us by donating 
whatever you can.

Thank you

Class 3 SJV

CLICK HERE TO DONATE

http://link.email.dynect.net/link.php?DynEngagement=true&H=v9seMntl%2BFxBlaAiFw5zK0gQcASb2ApLIWgC9sVwwtgaSbJo7Hl2U%2FD6VXhu%2FBLuyMViXsaoJklLivaJtYEWQjVzMVUTHqPa0q2llC0N6G0ygBwawqGFMVbGGaD0siAU&G=21&R=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gofundme.com%2Ff%2Fhelp-us-buy-bame-and-stem-books-for-our-library%3Fd%3D%3AsignedDonationId%26utm_medium%3Demail%26utm_source%3Dproduct%26utm_campaign%3Dp_email_m_pd-5332-donation-receipt-adyen%26utm_content%3Dinternal&I=20211015124319.0000002a2e66%40mail6-47-ussnn1&X=MHw3NzY2NjI6VEVNUElEXzUzMzI7MXw3NzY2NjM6UVVFVUVJRF8yODYxNzE5NDg5OzJ8Nzc2NjY0OkRPTUFJTl9nbWFpbC5jb207&V=3&S=sHL1G4_0KyZOR0eprCkCRrTFNgkwAWhcIi90r0BB5dY






Click HERE to view the Half Term Activity booklet

https://www.haringey.gov.uk/sites/haringeygovuk/files/1415.54_october_half_term_2021_final_web.pdf


New Menu
After half term we have a new 
lunch menu and we'll be 
trialling a new system where 
parents log into their School 
Money account and select their 
child's lunch in advance. More 
details will follow next week.



Nursery Places
• January places available if your 

child turns 3 this Autumn
• Nursery application forms are 

now ready. Please email the 
admin@st-johnvianney.Haringey.sch.uk to 
make an appointment to collect a 
form.

mailto:admin@st-johnvianney.Haringey.sch.uk


Reception:
Reception you have all done so well this first term at St John Vianney School. I am so proud of how 
well you have all settled into your new classroom and to St John Vianney school life. It was a 
pleasure for me to tell all your parents and carers how well you have done this first half of the new 
term during parents evening this week. Well done everyone:)

F: I would like to award you star of the week for always showing such lovely manners to all of your 
friends and teachers. I can see that you care so much about your new class friends. You are always 
showing such grace when you are saying your class prayers. You have really learnt your 'Haily 
Mary' prayer during 'Our lady's month of October so well. It was so lovely that you shared your 
special Jesus book with us too. Thank you for thinking of your class - we really enjoyed sharing your 
special book with you.

O- For being such a caring member of our class and for being so helpful and caring to all of your 
class friends. You give great explanations of what is happening in the stories during guided reading 
sessions and you are always sharing your thoughts and predictions during our story time . It is 
always great to hear your lovely ideas. Keep being confident you can do it!

22nd Oct 2021



Class 1:
This week I would like to award the star of the week to A. She has been trying really 
hard in her reading group each week sounding out new words and answering 
questions about the text. She has been enjoying taking home a picture book each 
week to share with her family at home and it is clear to see she gets very excited 
when it is her turn to choose a new book. Keep up the hard work!

I would also like to award I this week with the star for his perseverance with his 
number work. He has tried incredibly hard this week to form all of his numbers 
correctly, he put in an amazing effort with his work and was very pleased with 
himself for what he managed to achieve. Great work!

22nd Oct 2021



Class 2:
This week I would like to choose S for her growing confidence in Maths. Her hard 
work and focus has meant she is able to break apart 2-digit numbers and add the 
tens and ones separately. She does this quickly and confidently and is able to explain 
her methods to the class. Well done!

I would also like to choose M as star of the week. She has an incredibly positive 
attitude to learning in all subjects. She tackles any challenge with a growth mindset 
and believes that she will be able to solve any problem. I was also amazed at her 
understanding of different characters' emotions during reading sessions this week. 
Well done !

22nd Oct 2021



Class 3:
For a brilliantly imaginative Black History 
Month fundraising project, ALL of Class 3 
are stars this week! They have raised £375 
so far!

22nd Oct 2021



Class 4:
This week I nominate E and K. We have been studying black history month 
in English this week and have been looking at the life of Maya Angelou. 
Barack Obama once described her as "the brightest light in the world". We 
have been taking inspiration from her poetry and writing our own poems 
about never giving up and overcoming challenges. E and K's poems were 
very inspiring and well written. They followed the correct structure of the 
poem and as a result they had good rhythm. Not only that, but their pieces 
of poetry contained some very important messages which we can all learn 
from. Great work!

22nd Oct 2021



Class 5:
S showed great effort taking notes in subjects this week. In our lessons 
finding out and presenting information about Mae Jemison, he was 
attentive and contributed greatly to our discussion. He also showed 
leadership in directing his group in computing this week. Well done.

D is this week’s star his for inspirational attitude and effort in writing on 
Thursday. His flashback narrative from the perspective of a child on the 
Windrush was empathetic and extremely emotive…not a dry eye in the 
house after he read it aloud. Very good writing - well done! Here is a 
snippet of his writing from yesterday:
‘All of a sudden, I heard seagulls screeching and that reminded me of the beautiful, colourful birds 
at home. I was transported back to the ripe, delicious mango mornings. Those juicy, sweet, glorious 
mangoes melted in my mouth. I could hear the sound of laughter and joy fullness around me. My 
mother’s voice snapped me quickly out of my daydream.
“Come here!” she said.’

22nd Oct 2021



Class 6:
Great work from year 6 again. They all became poets this week and wrote their own 
versions of Benjamin Zephaniah's poem 'The British'. Their poems are fantastic and I 
was truly impressed by their hard work.

A - for always giving 100 percent in all of his lessons. His work is beautifully presented 
and is always completed to a very high standard. Furthermore, he listens carefully to 
instructions, is considerate to his peers and and enjoys sharing his ideas with others.

A - He is a real asset to year 6, always making us smile. His work in writing this week 
was great as he really thought carefully about his poem and his maths work has also 
been excellent. He is polite, friendly and kind. A real role model to others.

22nd Oct 2021






